Memorandum of Understanding

This memorandum of understanding (“Agreement”) is entered into by and between the Bonsall Unified
School District (“District”) and the Bonsall Teachers Association (“BTA”) (collectively “Parties”) to provide
for consistent evaluations during the transition of administrators at Bonsall Elementary School.

Accordingly, the Parties agree to the following:

1. The terms of this Agreement shall be in place during the 2017-18 school year and for Bonsall
Elementary School only.

2. The Parties agree to waive Article 9, Evaluation, of the collective bargaining agreement for all
Permanent Teachers at Bonsall Elementary School for the 2071-18 school year only. There shall
be no evaluations conducted of Permanent Teachers. The evaluation cycle for all permanent
teachers will be delayed by one year. Teachers currently scheduled for evaluation during the
2017-18 school year will be postponed until 2018-19 and teachers currently scheduled for
evaluation during the 2018-19 school year will be postponed until 2019-20.

3. Temporary and Probationary Teachers shall continue to be evaluated per Article 9, Evaluation, of
the collective bargaining agreement. Ms. Coronado (or a district designee if Ms. Coronado is

unavailable) shall perform the evaluations.

4, The Agreement shall not set precedent or be relied upon by either Party in future dealings of like

nature.
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